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 Oifig an Stiúrthóra Acmhainní Daonna, 
An tSeirbhís Náisiúnta  

Otharcharranna 
Aonad Acmhainní Daonna & Párolla, Páirc Hi 
Teicneolaíochta Chluain Minch | Tulach Mhór, 
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Ref: CW/PQ/10899/25 

Deputy David 
Cullinane, Dáil 
Éireann, 
Leinster 
House, 
Dublin 2 

7th April 2025 

Dear Deputy Cullinane, 

PQ/10899/25 

To ask the Minister for Health the number of approved headcount and whole-time equivalent posts and new 
posts allocated to the National Ambulance Service in 2024 and 2025, in tabular form. -David Cullinane 

The Health Service Executive (HSE) National Ambulance Service (NAS) has been 

requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Questions, 

which you submitted to the Minister for response. 

Please see below table which is based on the latest data available. 

Headcount as at 
01/01/2024 

2439 

WTE as at 01/01/2024 2338 

Headcount as at 
01/01/2025 

2575 

WTE as at 01/01/2025 2409 

Based on the data available, the National Ambulance Service was allocated 161 WTE 
posts as per the 2024 National Service Plan. This number rose to 191 when including the 
overhang of approved posts from 2022 and 2023. The National Ambulance Service 
allocation within the 2025 National Service Plan has not yet been formally allocated and 
confirmed. 

I trust that this information is of assistance. Yours sincerely 

Colette Walsh 
Director of Human Resources 
National Ambulance Service 
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